
Minutes of the Meeting of the Road Safety Advisory Committee of  

Dronfield Town Council  

held in the Council Chamber, Civic Hall 

on Wednesday 13th December 2023 at 2pm 

 

Present: Cllr M. Ireland, Cllr L. Deighton, Cllr P. Wright and Cllr M. Foster 

 

In attendance: TBC M. Keys (Assistant Clerk) M. Hanrahan (Civic Scoiety) and one 

member of Dronfield SNT. 

 

1. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllr L. Coles. 

 
2. Declaration of Interests 

None 
 
3. Minutes 

Members reviewed the minutes of last Road Safety Advisory Committee meeting 
held on Tuesday 12th December 2023. 

  
 It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th 

December 2023 as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
 

4. Items for exclusion of the public 
None 

5. Speed Indicator Devices 
Members received a general update on the Speed Indicator Devices. 
 

 It was RESOLVED to note the update. 
 
Members reviewed a request from Lee Rowleys office regarding the SID sites. 
 

 It was RESOLVED to write back and acknowledge that this request has been 
noted after discussion at length and give thanks for bringing this to the attention of 
the committee.    
 

6. Dronfield Station 
Members reviewed the response from Derbyshire County Council to the letter 
from the Town Council reiterating the request for a risk assessment for both 
Dronfield school children using the station within their school walking route and 
the designated walking route of the school as agreed with DCC. 
 

 It was RESOLVED to re-send the previous request letter to Derbyshire County 
Council and request a response,  

  
 It was RESOLVED to copy in the headteacher of Dronfield Henry Fanshaw School 

to the letter. 
 
 



Members reviewed the response from Northern Rail to the letter from the Town 
Council reiterating the request for a risk assessment for both Dronfield school 
children using the station within their school walking route and the designated 
walking route of the school as agreed with DCC. 
 

 It was RESOLVED to write back to Northern Rail in response to their letter, 
reiterating the need for a specific risk assessment for school pupils at Dronfield 
Train Station, asking Northern Rail to recognise that Dronfield train station is being 
used as a daily school walking route.  A general station risk assessment is not 
sufficient for a school walking route for pupils. 

 
 It was RESOLVED to copy in the headteacher of Dronfield Henry Fanshaw School 

to the letter. 
 

7. Date of next meeting 
The date of the next meeting is yet to be determined. 
 
Meeting closed at 14:45pm. 


